
Dear Governor Evers, Speaker Vos, and Majority Leader LeMahieu,

As business and education leaders, we have a keen interest in the state’s K-12 education system, and its 
key role in developing talent for our economy. Given the recently announced increase in state reserves, we 
encourage you to invest a portion of the $5.5 billion to support improved educational outcomes.

K-12 education is directly linked to one of the most important roles the state has, developing its citizens as 
lifelong learners, capable of adapting to the changing needs of our economy and our communities. As such, 
the state’s budget surplus creates a historic opportunity to invest in our children and schools. 

Making an investment in K-12 education, by utilizing a portion of the stated $5.5B surplus could be accomplished 
in the following two ways:

1) An inflationary adjustment of $343 per pupil

The last state budget did not provide a per-pupil increase for Wisconsin’s K-12 schools, including those public 
independent charter schools and schools in the parental choice program. The addition of new, one-time federal 
Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief (ESSER) funds were extremely helpful, but explicitly 
earmarked for pandemic-related learning losses. Schools are struggling to maintain current programming 
and retain crucially needed staff, challenges that will outlast the pandemic funding, and face the headwind of 
growing inflationary pressures. 

According to information from the state’s Legislative Fiscal Bureau, had the per-pupil indexing mechanism 
been in place for the 2021–2022 school year, students would have received a positive adjustment of $342.82.

2) A 50% reimbursement rate to support students with disabilities

As noted by the Blue Ribbon Commission on School Funding and highlighted by research from the Wisconsin 
Policy Forum, Wisconsin continues to trail the nation in funding support for students with disabilities. Of all 
states with a reimbursement system, Wisconsin’s rate of 28.18% is the country’s lowest reimbursement rate. 
This funding flows to support students most in need, while ensuring the schools they attend have adequate 
resourcing to meet their needs.

The estimated investment for these initiatives would be less than $700 million.

We believe these adjustments to school funding strike both a need and a balance. A need to invest in the 
quality of our K-12 education, with the rich return it provides in developing our future talent, and the balance 
of maintaining the state’s strong fiscal position.  

Thank you again for your leadership, and we look forward to working together to secure this opportunity for 
Wisconsin’s children.

Sincerely,

SUPPORTING THE CHILDREN 
OF WISCONSIN

March 2, 2022
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Algoma School District
American Printing Company

JoAnne Anton, Director of Giving, Herb Kohl Philanthropies 
Ashwaubenon School District

Bartingale Mechanical
Baskerville International Ltd.

Laura Bahr
Baumgartner’s Lumber & Materials, LLC

Belmont Community School District 
Big Drywood Lutheran Church

Denise Buenzli
Canopy Center
Barbara Chusid

Cornell Aft er-School Program
Cornell Elementary School

Cornell Public Schools
Cornell School District

Cross Management Services, Inc.
Cuba City School District
Katharine Cunningham

Justin Cushman
Pat DiBiase

Eclectic Pursuits of Iola / Iola Properties
Elcho American Legion Post #377
Engineered Custom Coatings, LLC

Paul  Evans

Tess Flynn
Fortress Nutrition
Beth Friedrichsen 

Virginia Gant
Glendale-River Hills School District

Jennifer Greenwald 
Gunderson Funeral & Cremation Care

Michelle Gustafson
Hardin Design & Development

Healthy Kids Collaborative
Hilbert School District

Patrick Hintz
James Hischke

Hmong American Peace Academy
Samantha Jordan

Jay Kaiser
Jane H. Kavaloski

Mary Kellner, Kelben Foundation 
Karen Kepler

Jacqueline Kuiper 
Luxemburg-Casco School District

M&K Enterprises of Wisconsin, LLC
Madison West Kiwanis

Maynard Steel Casting Co.
Mellen School District

Terry Mikrut 
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Milwaukee Excellence Charter School
Milwaukee Metropolitan Sewerage District

Eric Nelson 
Northern X-Cape, LLC

Heidi Notbohm
Oak Hill Model Railroad Track Supply, LLC

Phil Ouellette
Osceola School District

Tina Owen-Moore
PAX Holdings, LLC
Mary Pustejovsky

Ganapathy Ramasubramanian
Reis & Reis LLC

Ripon Area School District
Daniel Roller

Royall School District
Sabljak & Budisch

Safe Families for Children
Safe Families For Children Greater Milwaukee Area

Patricia Schiro
School District of Beloit

School District of Crandon

School District of Mishicot - High School
School District of South Milwaukee

Seidlitz Harvesting
Seneca Area School District

Shelley Ramsey DeJongh, LLC
Shullsburg Schools

Judy Sidran
Patrick Skorupski

Southwestern Wisconsin Community School District
St. Augustine Preparatory Academy

Christine Straavaldsen
Sun Prairie Area School District

Taureau Group, LLC
Terry Peters Logging, Inc.

Deanna Tillisch
United Church of Christ, Madison

V.I.P. Construction & Real Estate, LLC
Verona Area School District

Vista Global Coaching & Consulting
Michael Walsh
Caitlin Windler

Wisconsin Retired Educators’ Association


